PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CORPORATE SERVICES


ON 9TH SEPTEMBER 2002


TITLE: ORDSALL NEIGHBOURHOOD OFFICE JOINT SERVICE DELIVERY

RECOMMENDATIONS: 

That approval be given to fund internal and external improvement and alterations to the premises as a first phase of works to provide a joint service and community resource facility at an estimated cost of £47,000 to be funded from the office moves budget.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

Proposals have been developed to provide a joint service and community resource facility at Ordsall Neighbourhood Office.  As a first phase of works existing occupiers need to be relocated within the building and approval is sought to the proposals and the funding of £47,000 of the costs from the office moves budget.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: Report to Directors Team 9 May 2002

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: MEDIUM



THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: Councils Office Moves budget



LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED  N/A



FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED Yes from Alan Westwood



CONTACT OFFICER: Steven Durbar


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)  Ordsall


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES N/A


DETAILS 

Ordsall Neighbourhood Office was originally occupied by the Ordsall Area Housing Team and Development Services Local Implementation Team.

Proposals have now been developed to consolidate a range of services and provide a community resource facility within the building. Under these new proposals the building will contain a Library, Ordsall Community Arts, Job Shop, office for Area Housing Staff and community Team Staff and a community resource area.

The community resource proposals are being prepared in partnership with Sure Start and will be undertaken as a second phase of works. Sure Start is applying for grant funding to co-fund these works.  The proposals are shown on the attached plan.

To make progress there is a need to commence the phase 1 works comprising relocating the temporary library and Job Shop within the building, providing new office locations for the housing and community team staff and improving the foyer, creating a new entrance and toilets painting and landscape improvements.

The estimate cost of these works is £20,000 in respect of the library which is  being funded by Education and Leisure and £47,000 for the remaining phase 1 works, to be funded from the “office moves” budget.  

The second phase proposals will be subject to a further report in the near future.

Report to lead member-ordsall no-9-09-02.doc


